When You are Ready to Order Your WAN Connections

You may order your WAN connections to be installed at any time.  However, if your services are turned on prior to July 1, 2005, that portion will not be covered by your FY05-06 Erate Funding.  Alternatively, you may choose to wait until you receive your Funding Commitment Letter.  Either way, please follow these steps in placing your WAN orders.

To Prepare for your WAN order (i.e. to do now…)
1. Review your Erate 471 form and Item 21 attachment.

2. Review any price quotes you received from BellSouth field reps in February and make sure they match your Item 21 Attachment.  (You may want to contact your rep now and discuss what you will be ordering and get an understanding of their standard lead times and delivery schedules.)

3. Make sure you know what to order; if you have questions or find discrepancies, contact Caroline LeBlanc.

To order your WAN connections and / or bundles:

1. Contact your  BellSouth rep.  A list of contact names is on the State Library (SLL) website.

2. Notify the State Library you are ready to order:

a. If you have received your Funding letter, email Caroline LeBlanc to let her know.

b. If you have not yet received your Funding letter but still want to order ahead of time, write a letter to Diane Brown stating that you understand you will be responsible for the full amount in the event you do not get Erate funding.

3. Work with your BellSouth rep to complete whatever order forms are necessary.  Ask for a copy of whatever is filled out along with a statement of the exact cost.

4. Compare this information to what you requested on your Item 21 Attachment and the original BellSouth quote.  If there is a large discrepancy or you are not sure what you need, contact Caroline LeBlanc before completing the order.

5. Approve the order.

6. Track progress via email with BellSouth.

7. Email Caroline LeBlanc when your service is installed and operating successfully.
8. Notify BellSouth (or other independent provider) to disconnect and stop billing for any lines/services no longer being used.

9. Request reimbursement for that portion of your WAN the State Library will provide by sending a letter accompanied by a copy of the BellSouth order and statement of costs to Caroline LeBlanc.

